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Task Force Dagger Special Operations Foundations Welcomes New Board Member 
Brigadier General Gentry W. Boswell 

January 12, 2022.. Tampa, Florida… Task Force Dagger Special Operations Foundation (TFDSOF) welcomes

Brigadier General Gentry W. Boswell to the Executive Board of Directors. Boswell has had a distinguished career,

serving over 20 years in Air Force and Joint Operational Combat Units. He commanded two Combat Wings and

served as the Deputy Commander for the Department of Defense's only Joint Region Command in the Pacific Area

of Responsibility.

With over 4,800 hours of flight time in the B-1B, B-52H, RC-135, and E-6B; and over 500 hours of combat time in

Southwest Asia, the Horn of Africa, and the Balkans, his military experience is diverse. He has shared the experience

of many of the Special Operations Veterans the Foundation supports and understands the value our programs offer

the Special Operations community.

"I am proud to join the Board of Task Force Dagger Special Operations Foundation because it provides me the

opportunity to support the Warriors and families that have given their all and sacrificed so much to serve our Nation.

It is an honor to continue to serve our Nation's finest Warriors in a volunteer role," Boswell stated.

As the Director of Operations for Air Force Global Strike Command and during his time at the Pentagon serving

with the Operations and Organization Directorates, Brigadier General Boswell executive responsibilities included

managing a $52 billion budget and the execution of cutting-edge operations and developmental programs for the

Air Force and Department of Defense. This business management skill set is valuable to a growing organization like

TFDSOF.

"It's an honor and privilege to welcome Gentry Boswell to our Executive Board. Gentry has been a part of our last 2

Joint Recovery Team missions in collaboration with the Department of POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) in

Saipan. It was clear then he was a man of action. After 30 years of service in the Air Force, he brings leadership,

integrity, and experiences that absolutely complement our Executive Board as we support our SOF members and

their Families."" said Mark Stephens, Chairman of the Executive Board.

As a member of the TFDSOF Executive Board, Boswell will provide guidance, business direction, and operational

oversight along with the other 7 members of the Board.

"We look forward to Brigadier General Gentry Boswell's strategic direction and engagement with our Foundation,"

stated Alan Williams, Executive Director for TFDSOF.


